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Trails For All (TfA) Board Meeting Minutes 
September 13, 2022, 5:30 pm 

Approved by Board, October 12, 2022 
 

  

a) Board Members Present                                                                                       
Janet Smith (JS)  Chuck Ziehr (CZ) Herb Kober (HK) Karen Foley (KF)  
Andrew Todd (AT) Sally Strom (SS)  Paul Parsons (PP) 
 
b) Others Present 
Rob Bidner  Bill Keene  Doris Keene  Kate Vickery 

Mark Dembosky   

Consent Agenda: 

1. Approval of July 2022 Minutes (Chuck) – Report item 4 was revised. 

2. Approval of August 2022 Treasurer’s Report (Herb) 

JS moved and AT seconded that the consent agenda (as revised) be approved; it passed unanimously. 

Reports, Discussion, Decisions: 

1. Merchandise – Kate Vickery reported that the volunteer shirts were in and the invoice has been paid. Trails for 
All shirts and carrying bags (19) were in stock at All the Range.  She noted that the Tourism Board and All the 
Range were interested in TfA stickers. 

2. Trail Maintenance – CZ reported that the last workday will be on Rudolph Mountain Trail on Sept. 24.  It was 
recommended that a season-end report be submitted to the Wet Mountain Tribune and KLZR including an 
assessment of the work by Jeff Outhier and/or Jess Franta; CZ will write the report. 

3. S.E.E.K. – SS reported that the last two hikes seemed fairly successful and noted that there might be a final hike 
in October.  She thought there would be opportunities for re-structuring the experience for next year. 

4. TfA as a non-profit endorsing a for-profit entity – KF talked with staff at Colorado Open Lands who have worked 
with several for-profits but all had sponsored COL in the past.  HK said the key element is that there must be a 
“mutual benefit” to both the non-profit and the for-profit, which is present in our relationship with All the 
Range, but we lack a written agreement.  JS will contact attorneys Greg Powell and Allen Beasley who have 
worked with Colorado Open Lands or San Isabel Land Protection Trust.  HK found an online legal service that 
caters to non-profits starting at about $60 for advice.  JS will contact the Colorado Secretary of State.  HK 
recommended that we resolve this issue by the end of the year.  PP suggested that we investigate these various 
information sources and make a decision next month.  

5. GOCO or Other Grant Applications – the board expressed interest in a future grant application to address a 
significant trail maintenance project.  AT noted that Rainbow Trail needed improvement to alleviate dangerous 
conditions between Macey Lakes and South Colony.  CZ noted that he had received an email from Neal Lurie 
suggesting that we might want to submit an application to Volunteers for Outdoor Colorado; he will forward the 
email to the board.  KF noted that Mile High Youth Corps was interested in a possible project with TfA. 
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6. Google Workspace/Google Docs – KF stated that the TfA Google Workspace is now available for use and will be 
free.  It will provide for new TfA email addresses for the organization and the board as well as a workspace for a 
calendar and accessing the TfA Google Docs.  A decision needs to be made as to when to transition from our 
existing email address.   

7. Valley Strong Dinner – It is September 14.  We have 23 people at Tables 151-153 near the pocket park; potluck, 
no alcohol.  Opens at 4:00 p.m., dinner begins at 5:30 p.m.  

8. Thanksgiving and Celebration of Volunteers – This event will be Saturday, October 29 at All Aboard Westcliffe 
from 1:00-3:00 p.m.  All trail maintenance volunteers and donors to TfA will be invited.  It will be potluck 
provided by the Board to include chili, salad, crackers and/or cornbread, and dessert.  A program following the 
meal will feature JS as master of ceremonies, HK with comments about donors, CZ with comments about 
volunteers.  We should have several simple door prizes and a couple of bigger ones.  Seating capacity is about 
100.  Invitations should be emailed by Sept. 29 and RSVP by mid-Oct. 

9. Paul Parson’s Sabbatical as TfA President –as approved last month, PP will have a sabbatical from the duties of 
TfA President from October 1, 2022 to March 31, 2023.  PP elaborated more about his need for this sabbatical 
and how he would relate to TfA during this time.  He noted his need to rest and re-set from his five areas of 
significant service including TfA.  He wants to be included in emails and hopes to interact personally with board 
members on an individual basis. 
 

Next Meeting:  Tuesday, October 11, 2022 at 5:30 pm MT in-person at COL conference room and via Zoom. 

 

Adjournment:  PP adjourned the meeting at 7:00 pm. 

 

Minutes prepared by:   Chuck Ziehr, Secretary, Trails for All Board of Directors 
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TREASURER’S REPORT, AUGUST 2022 

Dear Board,  

August expenses included three payments for insurance totaling $1907.00 and our annual underwriting fee 

for KLZR. Income included a check from Charities Aid Foundation of America, and payment from All the 

Range for two invoices .  

  

Attached for your review are the following documents;  
- TFA 2022 Budget Summary  

- TFA August 2022 Balance Sheet  

- TFA August 2022 P/L Statement  

- TFA August 2022 Bank Statement   

Please let me know if you have any questions or comments.   

Regards,  

  

Herb Kober  

Treasurer, Trails For All  
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2022 Budget Status  
The dollar amounts shown for 2022 actual are accurate relative to our books.   

  

Unpaid Invoices  
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Bank Activity Receipts – August 2022  

  

  

  

Bank Activity Checks – August 2022  

  

All electronic debits shown on statement made with debit card  
 

  

  


